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KEY
DATES
FOR YOUR
DIARY
What's coming up
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Key dates for your diary

Principal's Message

Craigieburn Beach

Excursion

Makerspace

Collingwood Campus

Portrait Exhibition and

Smoking Ceremony

COLLINGWOOD ENGLISH
LANGUAGE SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER
The monthly school newsletter

Tuesday 30th March
 
 

Wednesday 31st March
 
 

Thursday 1st April
 
 

Friday 2nd April
 

Monday 19th April

Collingwood Campus Portrait Exhibition,
Smoking ceremony with Uncle Robbie

Broadmeadows Acknowledgement of Country
and Park Excursion 

Last Day of Term, Graduation Ceremonies
School Finishes 2pm

Good Friday, No School

First Day of Term 2

Above: Uncle Robbie performing a Smoking
Ceremony at the  Collingwood Campus Portait

Exhibition. Continued on page 7. 
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PRINCIPAL'S
MESSAGE

There have been a number of special activities to
ensure our students feel happy and have a sense of
belonging to the school as they have returned to face to
face learning. 

We know that our students were challenged by remote
learning in 2020 and teachers have been working very
hard to ensure students are supported and engaged in
their learning. Many students have struggled with
concentrating for longer periods of time and we have
supported and encouraged students to build their
concentration levels back up. We know that some
students take a little bit longer to do this and we need
to be patient.

CELS has celebrated harmony day this week with a
gathering and an exhibition of portraits created by our
students. Some classes were very lucky to meet Robbie
Thorpe, an elder from the indigenous community. Your
children should be able to tell you about this very
special day. As usual our newsletter contains photos
and student writing about their learning.

Thank you for checking your Compass messages each
week. You can also go to our website for information
including important school dates and all our
newsletters.

The school website is
https://www.collingwoodels.vic.edu.au/

Have a safe and happy holiday. Term 2 begins on
Monday 19th April. 

Catherine

Dear parents and carers,

Tomorrow, Thursday 1st April,
is the final day of term 1. I am
very happy that we have had
an ‘almost normal’ school
term. 

Guided Drawing and
Gardening at
Broadmeadows Campus

Building 4 recently did some fun "under the sea"
guided drawing. 

 
They had to carefully follow the tutorial to draw a sea

turtle.
 

B52 have been learning about what plants need and
how they grow. Two weeks ago they chose some

seeds to plant in their garden beds. 
They have had some good results so far growing
wheatgrass and radishes, and are waiting on the

results from the carrots and beans.
 

https://www.collingwoodels.vic.edu.au/
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Craigieburn Beach 
 Excursion Two weeks ago, secondary students

from Craigieburn Campus had an
excursion to Altona beach. They then

wrote a recount of their day. Some
pictures from the day and some of their

writing can be seen below. 
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MORE MAKERSPACEMORE MAKERSPACEMORE MAKERSPACE

Here are some more
pictures of students enjoying
Makerspace this term. These

pictures are from
Broadmeadows campus.

 
Students are experimenting
and learning about STEAM

subjects through
Makerspace - STEAM stands

for Science, Technology,
Engineering, the Arts and

Mathematics. 
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"Making a Fluid" Science
Experiment with HG32

Students from HG32 recently conducted a science
experiment on fluids with Marisa. 
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This Tuesday, the students at Collingwood
Campus held a portrait exhibition with

artworks they had created in class this term. 
Each class took a different approach to their
portraits - some classes made figurative self-
portraits, drawing themselves using mirrors,

some made abstract self-portraits using
objects that were significant to them. Some
people made portraits of their families or

people close to them. The students' artworks
were displayed on boards in an outside

gallery set up for the event. 
 

Collingwood Campus was also visited by
Uncle Robbie, who performed a Smoking

Ceremony before the exhibition. 
Uncle Robbie is a Tjapwhurrung

Gundidjtjmara and Krauatatungalung man
from Lake Tyers and Snowy River Country.

 He has been active in indigenous solutions
and has been a strong advocate for ‘Pay the

Rent’, an indigenous initiative intended to
provide an independent economic resource

for Aboriginal peoples. His niece is Lidia
Thorpe, Senator for Victoria. He is an
important leader in the Melbourne

community. 

C O L L I N G W O O D  C A M P U S

P O R T R A I T  E X H I B I T I O N

a n d  S m o k i n g  C e r e m o n y  w i t h  U n c l e  R o b b i e

 
 

Smoking ceremonies are an ancient custom
among Aboriginal Australians in which native

plants are burnt to produce smoke and
acknowledge the ancestors and pay respect

to the land, waters and sea of country. 
The smoke is believed to have healing and
cleansing properties. These days they are
often performed to teach people about

aboriginal customs and at special events in
the community by a leader.

 
 Continued on next page
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More pictures from Collingwood's Portrait Exhibition. Special thanks to Kylie for organising the
exhibition and smoking ceremony, to all of our art teachers - Effie, Rosemary, Irene, Sathy, and May,

and all of our students for sharing their beautiful artworks with the school. 


